

MINUTES
October 16, 2007, 10:00-12:00 a.m.

	Present
	Scott Higgins, Melissa Wargo, Brian Railsback, Beth Tyson-Lofquist, Noelle Kehrberg, Bil Stahl, Linda Seestedt-Stanford, Michael Dougherty, Robert Kehrberg, Kyle Carter, Wendy Ford, Ron Johnson, Carol Burton, Regis Gilman


	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich




ANNOUNCEMENTS/INFORMATION
	Kyle
	There was an article about Linda and the new Health and Gerontology Building in the Business section of the Asheville-Citizens Times.


	Kyle
	Dr. Bardo is putting together the advisory committee to make recommendations for person(s) to be awarded the honorary doctorate.  According to procedures established by the Board of Trustees, there is to be one representative from the administrative divisions on a rotating basis to serve on the committee.  With this system in place, the 2007-2008 advisory committee will include a

  representative from the Academic Affairs Division.  Please supply me the name of your representative by Monday, October 19 (to the Chancellor’s office by 10/22).

	Bil
	Edna Waldroup’s (retired) position has been filled by Stanley Hammer. 



	Ron
	Leroy Kauffman will take over as Department Head of Finance, Accounting and Economics effective January 1, 2008.



	Bil
	There is currently a problem with Webcat, specifically an issue with blackboard.  We are working on it and it should be resolved shortly.


	Kyle
	Kimmel and COB please send Anne names for the TPR Taskforce.



	Kyle
	We have the following items on our agenda for the workday on 10/25:  legal issues workshop and summer planning which effects all of us.  If you cannot be there be sure your substitute is a good listener, creative, etc.



	Kyle
	A packet is being distributed regarding faculty load, contracts and compensation.  You have seen all of these and reviewed them previously.  Read through one more time and look for anything you cannot live with. We would like to implement spring semester.  Send your comments to Anne by noon next Tuesday (10/23).



	Kyle
	There is a letter attached on Faculty Fellows from the Coulter Faculty Center Advisory Board.  We will discuss this on the workday.  If you have created a faculty fellow position send it to Beth along with the name.  A faculty fellow is someone who is currently a fulltime faculty member that gets released.  We need an audit to show how many we have.


MINUTES

	Minutes
	The minutes for Council of Deans October 2 regular meeting stand approved.




DISCUSSION

	HR Functions (Linda)
	Linda sent a memo to the Provost after a number of secretaries expressed having issues with HR functions. The I-9 is a burdensome process that has been required with no training.  There is a lot of duplication of work due to items being sent to HR and then lost.  The process is very slow and any issues regarding faculty always go to Irene, with no accountability by HR.  Administrative assistants are writing contracts on part-time faculty.  The over-riding piece here is that more items are trickling down to administrative assistants with little support or training from HR.  When Linda has called HR they can never answer her questions, but refer her to Irene. 

It was asked if others have experienced difficulties.  Scott has some concerns as well however his staff did receive training for the I-9 process.  Educational Outreach has had other frustrations with recruitment and getting positions advertised. There are continual delays.  Ron stated that career banding has created frustrations, as well as issues with contracts.  Some come from EO, others come from COB, and sometimes no one picks it up or takes responsibility.  During the regular academic year, all contracts are generated by the academic departments, during summer EO may initiate some of those.  There is confusion as to when it is EO’s responsibility and when is it the academic departments.  Ron experienced contracts being lost and having to be redone and asked if this is a coordination issue.  

Kyle stated the HR department has not grown much over the last 5 years.  Irene has been the person that has taken care of all EPA faculty and EPA non faculty for the entire university as well as being in charge of TPR, etc.  We are hiring a person for HR that will take over the EPA non faculty function, but we still have coordination problems of knowing who to contact with questions.  We need to involve department heads and deans for summer contracts, which are generated by EO.  


	Action Item
	Kyle will arrange a small meeting with Kathy, Linda, AJ and one other dean to participate in a discussion of some of the issues that are popping up and how can we work with her to improve the process and the EPA process as well.  Please provide bullet points to Anne with subject heading HR Concerns.  Robert asked to be part of this meeting.  

	Library Delivery Service for Faculty/Staff (Bil)
	We are discussing a pilot project with new head of access service for the library for on campus delivery of library materials to faculty and staff.  To implement there has to be someone in the colleges to handle the receipt and pick up.  We are considering identifying a couple of departments or a building as a pilot.  Any thoughts?  Linda asked if delivery is typical.  Bil responded that it is beginning to be a norm.  Linda indicates this could possibly tie up both her staff and Bil’ staff and suggested that it would be great just to have items ready for pick up.  The library is able to provide this service on a fairly scheduled basis. Likely student assistants will be delivering.  Robert suggested the issue is more about returning the items.  Could there be a pick up service?  Michael asked how raising the level of service will impact the library.  Bil hopes this will promote more use of items.  The library is not the easiest place to get to, being on the edge of campus rather than centrally located.  Through informal interviews folks will go to Amazon.com and buy books because they deliver.   Bil stated that it is the library’s philosophical stance that people do not have to come to the library to utilize it’s services.  They are trying to remove this barrier.  Michael expressed this is forward looking in regards to the millennial campus.  If you would like someone to come and talk more about this, email Bil.  


	Action Item
	 Please have department heads email Bil with a designated person for your college.

 Bil will send out an email to deans with contact information.  



	Revised Policy #67 (Bil)
	An email went out from Terry Welch about a week ago regarding this policy.  They are giving us a heads up in case you get some push back from faculty.  There are two things in particular:  1)  the policy states if you have a computer connected to our network we have the right to put software on it to protect the network;  2)  it has been in policy for a while but we will now enforce this policy - we will publish a list of approved PC’s you can buy.  If you select something that is not on the list, then it will require a discussion. There are a variety of reasons for doing this and we have worked with the college IT committee to be sure the standards made sense.  This policy is applicable to grant funds as well.



	Academic Planning (Melissa, Beth, Kyle)
	Melissa followed up from the last COD meeting.  She passed out discussion items from last time.  We are trying to integrate planning processes into a more coherent framework and reduce redundancy.  It is on the H-drive.  Last spring was the last time it was updated so not much may have changed however there are old items that need to be cleaned up.  You will not be asked to update again in the spring.  We will basically keep the same 3 questions:  1) list of significant issues; 2) two year outlook for programs in the pipeline; and 3) additional significant issues that may not have the same impact as above but are important.  Michael suggested including in the planning the programs that are ending.  We are trying to make the planning reports more focused and timely so they can feed into budget allocations etc.  

Kyle stated that Scott’s is a good one to look at because they had many issues in 2004.  You need to distinguish between your own private list of things that need to be dealt with and more strategic issues that need to be dealt with.  Take out the smaller operational issues and leave the larger issues that you do not have control over or deal with policy issues that you cannot deal with on your own.  Use the instructions.  We want items to be specific, focused and time bound.  Once all is updated we will conduct content analysis and bring it back to the January workday.  We will utilize documents from SPC and draft an overall plan.  QEP initiatives are going to be across colleges so it is suggested Carol review all to add that section in.  The Honors College does the same as well as International Programs.  Michael asked if we wanted to later do an analysis of how issues have changed over time, will this process allow us to keep old data.  No, we are overwriting, but can archive a master report so we have it.  Melissa will archive like the catalog where at a particular date it is frozen.  Is there some wiggle room with the November 1 deadline? We can extend the deadline to November 15.  We want to be through in April.

We will begin our own budget process somewhere around December 1st.  In that process you identify department needs, then college needs, and bring them here.  Kyle takes them forward in budget hearings.  SPC is looking at environmental scans and SWOT analysis to determine funding priorities.  Bardo says as you come forward with your budget priorities; tie those to the funding priorities. The action plan has been a separate process, but eventually will be fed into SPC as information.  Right now there is nothing formal that comes from the deans in the strategic planning process.  The January workday will look at results.



	Action Item
	Please go in and update your academic planning report using track changes to identify who has done what and when and notify Melissa.  The timeline is provided in the handout.  Our goal is to update by November 1ST.  (11/15?)


	E&T Fee (Kyle)
	Erskine has been calling the chancellors asking them to keep tuition increases  

low.  This is a great thing legislatively and politically, but it also gives us limited

room for some of the specialty fees that we currently have.  Erskine understood that we had to have full funding for the athletics fee, health initiatives and an activity fee that goes to support the new recreation center.  The only other fee that is getting play is the E&T fee.  These fees are SCH driven not FTE.  It will be increased 2 to 3.5 %.  We are not going to get a lot of additional money.  The guidelines Irene sent out eliminate a lot of items.  We can’t request a lab fee but can request an increase in E&T funds.  Any increase we get will be shared among new requests that come forward and are approved.  Normally this is dealt with at the BOT retreat.  


	Action Item
	Please submit your requests to Kyle no later than October 30th.  Beth will add this item to documents due.  



	Budget (Kyle)
	Service Contract -Two years ago AJ asked for any service contracts that were uncovered.  Service contacts were purchased with one time money and now there are not dollars to pay for them, the bulk of which are in Kimmel.  AJ did the same thing this year and came up with $425,000.  We saw a lot of items that were in departmental budgets that have been offloaded into this request.  This was never the intent of this.  We simply cannot do this so I have asked AJ to go back and look at all of those items that were typically picked up in departmental budgets, not large pieces of equipment.  AJ will follow up with you. Michael asked if it is worth looking at service contracts that relate to this fiscal year in light of the PACE initiatives.  It looks like folks could choose to keep all contacts as they exist AND participate in PACE initiative. With the PACE initiative there will be no maintenance contacts on individual printers, but one large vendor contract.  Additionally it will pop up and tell you the cost every time you print.  

PC Assessment – Every year there is a bill that comes to the dean’s office to pay for all of your hook ups.  The charge is per machine.  Last year the bill was not sent. We need to do it this year.  I have asked Bil to have us pay in arrears and we will do this every year.  Instead of sending you a bill, we could take it off the top. It is much simpler just to take it out of the pool.  The only plus for sending a bill is that it prompted a quick survey of inventory.  This past summer we completed hands on inventory.  Ron commented that the fee actually promotes folks to not use computers and suggesting this is part of the IT service.  Bil and Kyle were proposing just what Ron is suggesting, that it be taken out of the top of the institutional budget rather than being passed on.  We will continue to push on this. 



	Action Item
	Kyle will work with Bil to create a verification process before the colleges are billed.


REPORTS AND UPDATES
	Evaluation Process (Robert and Linda)
	Linda and Robert reviewed handout with COD.  It is on the h-drive.  Proposal one is a substantial process – 3 year process for anything above department head.  Proposal two could satisfy a more urgent need to implement this year.  They were asked to provide something that be partially used as web-based. The key on 360 evaluations is to have various constituencies, not evaluate all every year, but rotate.  The web possibility is something that could be available every year for department heads.   Page 4 includes job targets, etc.  Page 5 is what we could go to quickly this year if we wish.

Ron stated that constituencies include students and the business community. You would need to build your own constituency list.  The 360 evaluation does not work as a motivator for improvement unless it is tied to larger goals.  There are no goals included, just feedback.  Ron spoke of a firm that uses an electronic survey for purposes of reference checks.  Maybe a procedure like that could be included.  

Feedback regarding the general proposal and framework:  

· multiple constituencies

· portfolio 

· Bardo mentioned engagement, retention, graduation rates, as priorities

· one year snapshot may not be sufficient.  

We do not want to make this extremely burdensome. The Provost office will have to staff this.  Melissa will assist with surveying outside constituencies.  If we used an outside group, we would do that in the 3rd year.  360 evaluation needs to include management style, etc.  But the goals, objectives, the mission of the institution and value added, are very difficult.  Include where you are relative to where you said you were going to be would be a good start, but tied to value added.  We also can do a better job in determining job targets.  We can work with Melissa on our basic framework and to advise us with more information.  



	Action Item
	Melissa will meet with the deans.  Please provide feedback and send to Linda, Robert and Melissa.  




c:  Terry Welch
